
Regular Meeting   Board Minutes    October 26, 2015 
 
The Board of Education of Franklin City Schools met for a regular meeting at the 
Hampton Bennett Board Room on Monday, October 26, 2015 at 6:00 p.m.  An audio 
recording of the meeting has been made in MP3 format and is available upon request.   
 
ROLL CALL 
 
Present: Mr. Andrew Fleming, Mr. Chris Sizemore, 

Mrs. Rachel Ruppert-Wolfinbarger, Mrs. Lori Raleigh 
 
 

Absent: Mr. Robert Knipper 
 
 
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 
 
Mrs. Lori Raleigh, President, led those present in the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
 
ADOPTION OF THE AGENDA 
 
213-15 Mr. Sizemore made the motion, seconded by Mr. Fleming, and the  
Agenda Board of Education adopted the agenda. 

  
Roll Call: Ayes:  Mr. Sizemore, Mr. Fleming,  

Mrs. Wolfinbarger, Mrs. Raleigh 
    

    Nays: 
 
    Motion Carried 4-0 
 
 
RECOGNITION OF GUESTS AND PUBLIC PARTICIPATION 
 
Mrs. Raleigh opened the floor for anyone wishing to address the board. 
 
 
EMPLOYEE OF THE MONTH 
 
Mr. Craig Hatfield, Business Manager, presented Mrs. Karry Whitt, Anthony Wayne 
Educational Aide, with Employee of the Month Award.  In September, Mrs. Whitt 
identified a student in the cafeteria choking and proceeded to perform the Heimlich 
Maneuver to remove the obstruction. 
 
Mr. Hatfield and Mr. Rhoades, Anthony Wayne Principal, and the Board of Education 
thanked Mrs. Whitt for her quick action and daily dedication to the students of our 
district. 
 
 
STUDENT ACHIEVEMENT AWARD 
 
Mr. McFarland, High School Principal, presented the following award: 
 

 Hannah Zeedyk – A composite score of 30 on the ACT 
 
Mrs. Raleigh, President, and members of the Board of Education congratulated 
Hannah for her high ACT score and for her other numerous accomplishments. 
 
 
PRESENTATIONS 
 

1. District Initiatives and Test Results – Dr. Doug Cozad, Assistant 
Superintendent, presented information detailing District Initiatives and testing 



results.  Some of the informational slides reviewed by Dr. Cozad are provided 
below: 

 

 
 
 

 
 

 



 
 



 
 

 



 

 
 

For more information, please contact Dr. Cozad’s office or see data results on the 
Ohio Department of Education website. 
 
 
 
RECOMMENDATIONS - SUPERINTENDENT 
 
214-15 Mrs. Wolfinbarger made the motion, seconded by Mr. Fleming, and the 
Donations Board accepted donation of $250 from the “Back to School” program of  
  the Warren County Fraternal Order of Police Lodge #103 and $500 from 
  the Errol D. Butt Memorial Fund, from the same FOP, for the Counselors 
  Fund helping Elementary School-aged children needing help with shoes, 
  coats, food and supplies. 



 
  Roll Call: Ayes:  Mrs. Wolfinbarger, Mr. Fleming, 

Mr. Sizemore, Mrs. Raleigh 
    

    Nays: 
 
    Motion Carried 4-0 
 
 
 
SUPERINTENDENT RECOMMENDATIONS - PERSONNEL 
 
215-15 Mr. Sizemore made the motion, seconded by Mr. Fleming, and the 
Certified Board approved the resignation, for retirement purposes, of Pamela 
Retirement Bunnell (Gerke Elementary Teacher), effective June 1, 2016. 
 

Roll Call: Ayes:  Mr. Sizemore, Mr. Fleming,  
Mrs. Wolfinbarger, Mrs. Raleigh 

    
    Nays: 
 
    Motion Carried 4-0 
 
216-15 Mrs. Wolfinbarger made the motion, seconded by Mr. Fleming, and the 
Classified Board approved the resignation, for retirement purposes, of Karen 
Retirements (Susie) Howell (bus driver) and Pat Dishun (Head Cook at Schenck), 

effective January 1, 2016. 
 
Roll Call: Ayes:  Mrs. Wolfinbarger, Mr. Fleming, 
   Mr. Sizemore, Mrs. Raleigh 

 
    Nays: 
 
    Motion Carried 4-0 

 
217-15 Mr. Fleming made the motion, seconded by Mr. Sizemore, and the 
Resignation Board accepted the resignation of Dean Saunders, 4-Hour second 
  shift custodian of Hampton Bennett, effective October 26, 2015. 
 

Roll Call: Ayes:  Mr. Fleming, Mr. Sizemore, 
Mrs. Wolfinbarger, Mrs. Raleigh 

    
    Nays: 
 
    Motion Carried 4-0 
 
218-15 Mr. Sizemore made the motion, seconded by Mrs. Wolfinbarger, and 
Employ the Board approved the employment of: 
 

1. Peggyann Phillippe – Jr. High Dishwasher (effective 9/28/15) 
2. Sharon Rutherford – Bus Aide (effective 10/12/15) 

 
Roll Call: Ayes:  Mr. Sizemore, Mrs. Wolfinbarger, 

Mr. Fleming, Mrs. Raleigh 
    

    Nays: 
 
    Motion Carried 4-0 
 
219-15 Mrs. Wolfinbarger made the motion, seconded by Mr. Fleming, and 
Classified the Board approved the following classified substitutes: 
Substitutes 

1. Frances Bauer – All Areas (Excluding Bus Driver) 
2. Misty Roberts - All Areas (Excluding Bus Driver) 



3. Amy Roy - All Areas (Excluding Bus Driver) 
4. Pamela Tussey - All Areas (Excluding Bus Driver) 

 
Roll Call: Ayes:  Mrs. Wolfinbarger, Mr. Fleming, 

Mr. Sizemore, Mrs. Raleigh 
    

    Nays: 
 
    Motion Carried 4-0 
 
 
220-15 Mrs. Wolfinbarger made the motion, seconded by Mr. Sizemore, and the 
Supplemental Board approved the following supplemental contracts for the 2015-2016 
Contracts school year: 
 

1. Becker, Alex – Assistant 7/8 Grade Wrestling CS-5   0-0-0 
2. Brightman, Veronica – Spanish Club Advisor AS-1  7-0-7 
3. Burtrum, Amanda – Assistant Marching Band Director AS-4  2-0-2 
4. Credit, Stephanie – Head Coach 9th Grade Girls’ Basketball  CS-4  

16-0-16 
5. Daly, Kimberly – Assistant Fall/Winter Play Director  AS-2  1-0-1 
6. Milne, Megan – Elementary Musicals  AS-1  1-0-1 
7. Rose, Rob – Head Coach 9th Grade Boys’ Basketball  CS-3  4-0-4 
8. Russell, Frank – Head Coach 8th Grade Boys’ Basketball  CS-4  4-

11-15 
 

Roll Call: Ayes:  Mrs. Wolfinbarger, Mr. Sizemore, Mr. Fleming, 
Mrs. Raleigh 
  

    Nays: 
 
    Motion Carried 4-0 
 
 
TREASURER OF THE BOARD 
 
221-15 Mr. Fleming made the motion, seconded by Mrs. Wolfinbarger, and the 
Minutes, Board approved the following: 
Bills, Paid 
Financial Minutes: 
& Interest    September 28, 2015 Regular Meeting 
Reports    October 12, 2015  Work Session Meeting 
 
  Bills Paid:    September 2015 
  Financial Reports:   September 2015 
  Interest Report:   September 2015  
 

Roll Call: Ayes:  Mr. Fleming, Mrs. Wolfinbarger, Mr. Sizemore,  
Mrs. Raleigh 
  

    Nays: 
 
    Motion Carried 4-0 
 
222-15 Mr. Fleming made the motion, seconded by Mr. Sizemore, and the 
5-Year Board approved the 5-Year Forecast, FY2016-FY2020. 
Forecast 
  Roll Call: Ayes:  Mr. Fleming, Mr. Sizemore, 

Mrs. Wolfinbarger, Mrs. Raleigh 
    

    Nays: 
 
    Motion Carried 4-0 
 



 
BOARD COMMENTS 
 
Mr. Fleming thanked everyone for attending the meeting.  Congratulations to Mrs. 
Whitt and Hanna Zeedyk on their achievements.  Both have achievements that are 
very valuable to our district. 
 
Mr. Fleming said I have had an opportunity to attend several school events in the last 
few weeks and I have observed so much enthusiasm the teachers have for the 
education of our students.  These teachers are working hard and after hours for our 
students and it gives the students an opportunity to work outside the confines of the 
classroom.  I would like to thank the staff for the hard work they put into these 
children’s lives. 
 
Mr. Sizemore reported on the Attendance Incentive Program at the high school and 
the Community Day Program at Anthony Wayne being recognized at the OSBA 
Regional Conference. This is an example of some of the things our staff is doing to 
make our students’ learning process fun and successful. 
 
Mr. Sizemore reminded everyone to vote in the upcoming election.   Anyone who has 
seen the Board work together in the last year will know this is a very cohesive group.  
We have come together with our Board Objectives and Goals.  It’s important to all of 
us to make sure we are fiscally responsible with the money the voters have given us in 
the previous levies. 
 
Mrs. Wolfinbarger thanked Mrs. Bellamy for her work on the five year forecast.  As 
always you have taken something that is extremely complex and made it more 
accessible for everyone to understand.  You are always on top of any updates of 
school funding and we appreciate that. 
 
Mrs. Wolfinbarger recognized math teacher Mrs. Snively for being chosen staff 
member of the month at the high school.  This is another example of recognizing staff 
members for going above and beyond.   
 
Mrs. Raleigh thanked everyone for their hard work and dedication.  I have seen the 
dedication long before I became a board member.  I have seen it when I was a 
student and when my children were students in the Franklin City School District.  I 
especially want to thank my fellow Board members for their support.  We work well 
together and it means the world to me. 
 
Mrs. Raleigh congratulated Mr. Ward and Mrs. Fromm on a successful Washington 
D.C. trip for the eighth graders. 
 
Mrs. Raleigh thanked Mr. Hatfield for the new initiative of Staff Member of the Month. 
This is a really good thing to increase morale because sometimes we forget to just say 
thanks for the great things that our staff is doing.  The Board intends to start a similar 
program in January with The Good Neighbor Award for citizens and community 
members that go above and beyond to help the school district.  
 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
 
223-15 Mr. Sizemore made the motion, seconded by Mrs. Wolfinbarger, and  
Adjourn the Board adjourned the meeting at 6:54 p.m. 
 

Roll Call: Ayes:  Mr. Sizemore, Mrs. Wolfinbarger, 
   Mr. Fleming, Mrs. Raleigh 

 
    Nays: 
 
    Motion Carried 4-0 
 
 

 



 
     _________________________________ 

     Mrs. Lori Raleigh, President 
 

     
            _________________________________

   Mrs. Jana D. Bellamy, Treasurer 


